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Good morning,

Distinguished participants,

Ladies and gentlemen.

It is my great pleasure and deep honor to deliver the opening address to all of you at the beginning of the seminar on ‘the Applications of Climate Information in Various Socio-economic Sectors’ hosted by the Japan Meteorological Agency.

First of all, on behalf of the Japan Meteorological Agency, I would like to extend my warm and cordial welcome to all of the participants in the workshop, in particular those from the World Meteorological Organization, Queensland government of Australia, International Research Institute for Climate and Society, APEC Climate Center and the National Meteorological and Hydrological Services of China, Republic of Korea, Indonesia, Malaysia, Thailand and Viet Nam.

Global environmental issues, including the climate variability and change, are one of the urgent and crucial problems for all the nations in the world.  As you know, on February 2nd this year, the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change released its 4th Assessment Report by Working Group I “The Physical Science Basis”.  The report clearly states that the observed global warming trend is unequivocal and this trend is projected with about 0.2 degree Celsius per 10 year at least for next two decades regardless of different emission scenarios.  It seems likely that the risks of natural hazards due to extreme climate events, such as extreme heat waves, prolonged heavy rains and floods and severe droughts. 

In order to prevent or mitigate the socio-economic damage due to those extreme climate events, it is quite important to build a close cooperative relationship between users of climate information, and providers of it like JMA and other meteorological institutions in the world.  It’s also important for us to provide more timely and more reliable climate information and to promote more advanced utilization of such information. 

This seminar aims to make it clear what is the requisite of useful climate information in various socio-economic sectors, such as agriculture and water resource, through lectures on the best practices in the applications of climate information.  For this purpose, we invite leading experts as lecturers from Australia, Unites States, Japan and the World Meteorological Organization.  I hope this seminar would be helpful in promoting communication and constructing closer partnerships between the users of climate information here from various socio-economic sectors and us, the providers of weather/climate information.

Before closing my address, I wish to express my sincere thanks for the Ocean Policy Research Foundation to provide financial support for this workshop.  

Thank you very much for your attention.

